
  

  
 

TONBRIDGE AND MALLING BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

CAR PARKING CHARGES ADVISORY BOARD 
 

Tuesday, 19th July, 2011 
 
 

Present:  
 

Cllr A W Allison (Vice-Chairman - In the Chair),  Cllr Mrs P Bates, 
Cllr P F Bolt, Cllr Mrs B A Brown, Cllr D A S Davis, Cllr Miss J R L Elks, 
Cllr D Keeley, Cllr S M King and Cllr Ms S V Spence. 
 

 Councillors Mrs Anderson, Ms Atkinson, Baldock, Coffin, Cure, 
Mrs Heslop, Heslop, Lancaster, Mrs Murray, Rhodes, Rogers and Worrall 
were also present pursuant to Council Procedure Rule No 15.21. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Evans, Mrs Luck 
(Chairman) and Homewood.   

  
 
 PART 1 - PUBLIC 

 
CPK 
11/001 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of interest made. 
 

CPK 
11/002 

MINUTES 
 
RESOLVED:  That the notes of the meeting of the Car Parking 
Charges Advisory Board held on 21 July 2009 be approved as a 
correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

 MATTERS FOR RECOMMENDATION TO THE CABINET 
 

CPK 
11/003 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAR PARKING FEES CHARGES AND OPERATIONS - ANNUAL 
REVIEW 
 
The joint report of the Director of Planning, Transport and Leisure and 
the Director of Finance considered all current and potential charging 
streams and, through a careful balance of considerations of parking 
management objectives, support for the local economy and the need to 
realise a proper rate of return for the assets used and services 
provided, recommended a series of proposed tariffs which were 
summarised in the report. 
 
It was noted that the Borough Council regularly reviewed its fees and 
charges for services provided for the local community and this 
generally took place on an annual cycle.  In 2010, there had been no 
review of parking charges because it was considered that the condition 
of the local economy merited leaving the cost of parking in the Borough 
entirely unchanged.  Therefore, this 2011 review was the first one for 
two years.  It was also noted that the charge for the first hour in car 
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parks in Tonbridge had not been increased since 2008.  The factors 
that provided a direct context for the review were set out in the report 
and included the recognition of continuous investment and 
improvement of the car parks and the management of the on-street 
service.  Other contextual issues included the effect of inflation, the 
VAT increase to 20%, car park usage levels and driver compliance with 
parking restrictions. 
 
Particular reference was made to the continuation of the current policy 
of no charges in the early morning, evenings, overnight, Sundays and 
Public Holidays and this was welcomed by Members.  
 
The quality of the report was commended by Members as it 
demonstrated a well balanced, measured and pragmatic approach. 
 
Careful consideration was given to a range of issues surrounding 
Resident Preferential Parking Permits, the introduction of charges into 
Borough Green car park and the introduction of a new half hourly tariff 
in car parks in Tonbridge.  Members supported the proposals outlined 
as the review was firmly set in a context of considerable and continuing 
investment in the parking management service.  In addition, the 
proposals had paid considerable attention to local economic and social 
circumstances and sought to achieve a best balance between parking 
management objectives and a proper and fair rate of return for the 
service. 
 
Members suggested that residents be informed by notice boards at the 
Country Parks that the money raised by car park charges was 
reinvested into improvements and maintenance. This idea was 
supported as it provided a useful way of highlighting where income was 
being invested.  
 
RECOMMENDED:  That  
 
(1)  the schedule of tariffs for short and long stay parking in Tonbridge, 
shown in Table 1 and 2 of the report, be introduced; 
 
(2)  a new half hour charging band, as shown in Table 1 of the report, 
be introduced; 
 
(3)  the option of short stay parking in the long stay car parks by 
extending the current weekend pricing arrangement to weekdays be 
offered; 
 
(4)  the current special pricing structure for Saturdays in Lower Castle 
Field car park, subject to the proposed charges set out in Table 2 of the 
report, be retained; 
 
(5)  the schedule of season ticket prices, shown in Table 3 of the 
report, be adopted; 
 
(6)  the schedule of tariffs for Borough Green car park, shown in Table 
4 of the report, be introduced; 



  

(7)  the season ticket prices for Borough Green car park, shown in 
Table 5 of the report, be adopted; 
 
(8)  the schedule of tariffs for Blue Bell Hill car park, shown in Table 6 
of the report, be introduced; 
 
(9)  the cost of an annual resident preferential parking (RPP) permit be 
set at £35 from April 2012;  
 
(10)  the cost of a visitor permit be retained at £1 and the  provision of 
ten free visitor permits when an RPP permit is issued or renewed be 
continued;  
 
(11)  the price of an annual business permit be increased to £130; 
 
(12)  the schedule of prices for Haysden and Leybourne Lakes country 
parks, shown in Table 7 of the report, be introduced; 
 
(13)  the schedule of tariffs for on-street parking in Tonbridge, shown in 
Table 8 of the report, be introduced; and 
 
(14) a special season ticket for resident use at each end of the 
charging period be introduced at an annual cost of £240. 
 
*Referred to Cabinet 
 

 MATTERS FOR CONSIDERATION IN PRIVATE 
 

CPK 
11/004 

EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC 
 
There were no items considered in private. 
 

 
 

 The meeting ended at 2029 hours   


